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1.  The Region 3 meeting, with PACE and leadership development training, will be held in Atlanta, 15-17 October.  The Region will pay for the section chair (or alternate) and PACE chair (or alternate) to attend.  Because of budget constraints, the training session formerly planned for the Florida Council meeting will not be held this year.  Attendees are asked to bring their answers to the following: 

a.  How can Region 3 help you to do your job better?

b.  What can section PACE committees do to assist Region 3 in its mission to support all  members in Region 3 (e.g., local employment assistance support)?

c.  How have you enlisted other members to your PACE committee for the most effective member benefit to your section?  (Past section chairs make excellent members or chairs for PACE committees.)  What has worked?  Can you share your tips with the other PACE chairs?

d.  What PACE projects would you like assistance with?  What PACE projects have you been successful with in the past?

e.  What issues would you like to see discussed at the Sections Congress 2005 in Tampa?

2. A one-day leadership development seminar is available for the Orlando section or other interested IEEE entities as a tutorial event.  See G. McClure to schedule (407 647-5092).

1. The Orlando Sentinel Central Florida Business section on Mondays has a new section under “Small Business”.  That is “Resources – Organizations -- Websites” where non-profits can get a continuing listing.  This would be an excellent place to list the Website of the Orlando section for public access.  In addition, the “Technology Events” weekly listings can include announcement of  chapter meetings planned for the following week.  “Events” accepts notices of upcoming meetings, seminars and activities of non-profits, business-related organizations and clubs.  Free events may include a meal charge.  E-mail announcements to businessnews@orlandosentinel.com.  Include event’s time, date, complete address, cost, and contact phone number.  These free announcements must be received by the Sentinel a week before publication.  Events are also accessible at the Sentinel’s Web site, http://www.orlandosentinel.com/business/orl-cfbevents31053104may31,1,7917262.story  Inquiries to Dorimar Mercado.  To invite press coverage of a speaking event, call Chris Boyd, 407-420-5723 or e-mail cboyd@orlandosentinel.com 
2. A new talk on “Career Defense in the Face of Globalization” is available for PACE programs.  To see the PowerPoint slides, go to  www.ieee.org/sf  .

3. Notices of changes in section officers or chapter chairs should be e-mailed to georoster@ieee.org to be included in the Geographic Roster on the Web within one week.  Changes submitted today included Joe Jusai as acting computer chapter chair (replacing Dave Witter), and the email addresses for Parveen Wahid and Debra Prince.  None of these were previously shown on the IEEE Geographic Roster.
4. We still have a vacancy for the UFFC chapter chair. 

5. It is not too early to assess the activity of chapters as well as at the section level, to be sure that we are credited with all parts of the section organization being fully active.  Many societies have a panel of distinguished speakers who are available at little or no cost to a local chapter to give a talk.  Look up the societies at  http://www.ieee.org/portal/index.jsp?pageID=corp_level1&path=tab&file=society.xml&xsl=generic.xsl   Many societies also have funds available to support chapter meetings or even to start new chapters.

6. New Chapter: Engineering Management Society – The Vice President of Member Relations for EMS is Prof. Charles Rubenstein.  He is the contact to inquire about funding availability to support formation of a new chapter.  c.rubenstein@ieee.org 

7. Career Trends--

Some older members worked for the same company for over 40 years. But few engineers in the future will work that long for the same organization. In the electrical and computer engineering areas, continual job change will be the rule. And this is set against a backdrop of recent career trends that seem to be working against U.S. IEEE members, each contributing to a shrinking U.S. high-tech workforce.


The first is that the significant and continued productivity gains since 1995 means that fewer workers can do the same work now that more workers did before. For example, between 1995 and 2002, the number of manufacturing jobs in the United States dropped by 11 percent while output increased by 30 percent. U.S. technologists have also been hurt by the influx of foreign guest workers on H-1B and L-1 visas. By increasing the supply of high-tech workers in this country, wage increases have been suppressed. Research shows that real wages for engineers and computer scientists have not increased in 20 years.


Ever-cheaper global communications means that offshore outsourcing will continue. Some 160,000 U.S. IT jobs have disappeared in the past three years, and both the number employed and the number unemployed have dropped. Best estimates are that 2 to 4 percent of computer jobs and 5 percent of call center work is done in India, where about 80 percent of the overseas white-collar jobs go. Congress is calling for studies by GAO and outside groups to quantify the extent to which the offshoring phenomenon may be reducing career opportunities in the U.S. The retirement of long-time workers (noted in the report of the President’s Commission on the Future of the Aerospace Industry, inter alia) means that some of the continuing shrinkage will occur through attrition – simply not replacing the retiring workers with new grads.


The 1997 publication of Workforce 2020 by the Hudson Institute noted that as Baby Boomers reach retirement age, 80 percent of them will not fully retire because they want the stimulation of work, they are living longer than previous generations did, and they will need supplemental income to augment pensions and retirement savings. This will further reduce demand for new grads, as part-time work leads to job sharing, and as laws governing pensions are revised to permit partial retirement.


In the early 1990s, as entire levels of middle management were eliminated from industry, mentoring of new workers effectively disappeared. But with the retention of intellectual capital, represented by the older workers continuing past retirement age, mentoring may see a rebirth in the corporate world. This will be a good omen for U.S. competitiveness.


So, for you to enjoy a career in engineering, you have to demonstrate to employers that you bring value to the organization and you’re up-to-date on the latest technologies. Although it is possible for work to be performed thousands of miles away, there will always be a need for face-to-face personal contact. This makes communication skills and the ability to work well with others extremely important to your career prospects. IEEE-USA has a number of career resources available. Check them out at http://www.ieeeusa.org/careers/.

IEEE sections are a potential resource for mentoring and networking.  This is an unexploited member value-added benefit that could rejuvenate section meetings (many sections are having difficulty in getting members out for meetings, owing to the increased job workload many engineers are experiencing, but mentoring capability could be an attraction for gathering together that could provide benefit on the job).

Transfer of intellectual capital and experience on the job would be facilitated by partial retirement, something that now is possible for older professors, but is not permitted under the (ERISA) law governing defined benefit pension plans in industry.  The U.S. Treasury has under consideration recommended changes in the law that would permit a professional to draw perhaps half the pension benefit while continuing to work for the same employer half time for a defined period, perhaps five years.  This would permit a higher level of mentoring within the corporate environment than now occurs.  Today, a retiree could accept full retirement from his long-term employer and then go to work for a competitor, but cannot continue with the employer who granted the pension.  This deprives the former employer of the advantages that could accrue to passing along the "culture" to younger employees.

8. Membership retention – The SAMIEEE database is updated weekly.  Mike Binder, director of membership development for IEEE, suggests using that to pull out the current list of members who have not renewed, so that they can be contacted.  Parveen is listed as the SAMIEEE recipient; if she is unsure how to do this, Mike suggests giving him a call and he can walk her through it.  732-562-5514, or m.binder@ieee.org.

Please send ideas, reactions, comments or suggestions to:
George F McClure, g.mcclure@ieee.org; 1730 Shiloh Ln., Winter Park FL 32789

Tel 407-647-5092   Fax 407-644-4076

Mobile 407-758-0321

